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QUESTION/ANSWER

21. Addendum No. 1 | Question: Can you clarify if the pole removals
revised Plan sheets L- | called for on the revised sheet are “by others”
1, U1, and E-2, and | ©F if the contractor is responsible for the
removal?

Alachraent D Answer: The pole removal added to the Plan
sheets in Addendum No. 1 is located at
approximately STA 6+55 RT and is to be
removed by the Contractor. This pole is
shown as note 11 on sheet L-1, as note 62 on
sheet U-1, and as Note 19 on sheet E-2 of
Addendum No. 1 and shown in the table of
Attachment D of Addendum No.1.

2.2. SP-60 and SP-61 Question: Please clarify who performs the soil
testing on Type DC soil and water SP 60 and
61.

SP 60 paragraph 4 states — “Test Type DC
material...” and “ that the engineer will provide
Laboratory data within 30 days”? so one can
assume the county is doing the testing. Please
clarify.

SP 61 paragraph 2 just state “test the ground
water...? Who tests the ground water and who
is responsible for disposal of water?

SP 62 under Payment — states Type DC mater
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that requires special disposal is change order
work. Does that include the water if it is tested
and identified as contaminated liquid?
Answer: See Addendum No. 2

Holders who have already mailed their proposal can contact Janel Gifford at (email:
janel.gifford@edcgov.us) to arrange return of their proposal.

Inform all suppliers and subcontractors as necessary.

The DOT is only sending this Response to Bidders’ Inquiries by posting on the following
website: http://www.edcgov.us/Government/DOT/Bids.aspx.

Responses to bidder inquiries, unless incorporated into formal addenda to the contract,
are not a part of the contract, and are provided for the bidder’s convenience only. In
some instances, the question and answer may represent a summary of the matters
discussed rather than a word-for-word recitation. The availability or use of information
provided in the responses to bidder inquiries is not to be construed in any way as a
waiver of the provisions of Section 2-1.30, “Job Site and Document Examination,” of the
Standard Specifications or any other provision of the contract, the plans, Standard
Specifications, or special provisions, nor to excuse the contractor from full compliance
with those contract requirements. Bidders are cautioned that subsequent responses or
contract addenda may affect or vary a response previously given.

Sincerely,

G k.

Janel Gifford, P.E.
Senior Civil Engineer
Office Engineer



